
TENDERING COMMITTEE 

 
At a meeting of the Tendering Committee held within the Council Offices, Garshake Road, 

Dumbarton on Wednesday, 16th September 1998. 

 

Present: Provost George Cairney (LAB) (substituting for Councillor Andrew White) and 

Councillors Alistair Macdonald (LAB), James Flynn (LAB) and William 

Mackechnie (SNP). 

 

Attending: Ian Leitch, Depute Chief Executive and Solicitor to the Council and Pat Cleary, 

Director of Roads and Technical Services. 

 

Apologies Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Councillors Andrew White 

for absence: (LAB), Patricia Rice (LAB) and James McElhill (SNP). 

 

 

Provost George Cairney in the Chair 

 

 

STATEMENT OF TENDERS 

 

There was submitted statement of tenders received by the Director of Roads and Technical 

Services in respect of the Comprehensive Area Renewal Project, Central Area, Clydebank, 

Phase I. 

 

The Committee, approved the acceptance of the tender submitted by Cruden Building 

Renewals Ltd in the sum of £586,577.22 and the additional environmental works which might 

be added to the contract by the Director of Social Work and Housing at the cost of £50,000, if 

required. 

 

 

WHITECROOK PRIMARY SCHOOL - TOILET ADAPTATIONS 

 

There was submitted report by the Director of Roads and Technical Services requesting 

delegated authority to accept the lowest tender received at the closing date of 12 noon on 16th 

September 1998 for the proposed toilet adaptations at Whitecrook Primary School without 

delay. 

 

The Committee agreed that the Director of Roads and Technical Services, in consultation with 

the Director of Education and Leisure Services and the Convener of the Tendering Committee, 

be authorised to accept the lowest tender in respect of the aforesaid project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HIGH FLATS - NEW ROOFS - BELLSMYRE AND WEST BRIIDGEND (3 BLOCKS) 

 

Page 1



There was submitted report by the Director of Roads and Technical Services seeking approval 

to invite tenders from contractors not on the Council's approved list in respect of a project for 

renewal of roofing waterproof membranes with a proprietary roofing system manufactured by 

Sarnafil Ltd. 

 

The Committee, following consideration, agreed that the two contractors on the Sarnafil Ltd., 

Register of recommended contractors, not already on the Council's approved list, be included 

on the tender list in respect of the project for renewal of roofing waterproof membranes at the 

high flats at Bellsmyre and West Bridgend (3 blocks). 
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